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April 8,2002 

Ms. Blanca Bayo, Director 
Division of Records & Reporting 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tal lahassee, FL 3 2 3 99-085 0 

.- -r 

RE: Depreciation Study, Femandina Beach Electric (Northeast Florida Division) 

Dear Ms. Bay& 

We have been in contact with Ms. Pat Lee, Utility Systems Engineer Supervisor, regarding the filing of a 
Depreciation Study for our Fernandina Beach Electric (Northeast Florida Division) due April 28,2002 
with an implementation date of January 1,2003. Florida Public Utilities Company would like to request 
an extension for the initial filing of this study until July 26,2002, at the latest, with the same 
implementation date of January 1,2003. We can also send portions of the filing, as it becomes available, 
if this would be of benefit to Ms. Pat Lee. 

We request an extension due to our recent acquisition on December 14,200 1, of Atlantic Utilities (South 
Florida Natural Gas) and the timing of the related work increases along with our year-end reporting. We 
are also involved with current petitions related to this acquisition before the PSC including conservation, 
PGA and unbundling. This increased workload, timing of events, and recent new hires in our accounting 
department still requiring training and experience, have contributed to our need to delay the filing of this 
depreciation study. 

In view of the situation described above, Florida Public Utilities requests a 90 day extension of time to 
file the depreciation study until July 26, 2002. 

Sincerely, 
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